Minute of Amnesty International Meeting September 17th 2012

Present
Val Sturgess, Heather Sturgess, Hai Ying Lee, Lauren Stevens, Precious, Daoud, Julie Feather, John, Alex Kilpatrick, Laura Bellinger, Alan and Wendy Sieber
Apologies
Peter, Mike Johnson

Minutes and Matters Arising

· £150 raised from the Amnestea event has been split between Zimbabwe and Amnesty UK. Receipt had been received from Amnesty UK

· The group will need a new treasurer in January when Alan intends to give up the role- volunteers needed!

· The North West Conference will be taking place on 17th November in Lancaster. Laura, Hai Ying, Heather and Wendy expressed an interest in going. Please confirm if anyone would like to go by email to Alan by no later tan 30th of September.
· The Arms Trade negotiations did not go well. The UK had been positive in the discussions but proposals were blocked by USA, Russia and China. There will be further discussions in October.
Future Events
· As the group has become larger there is a need for better organisation and communication. Laura has offered to update the Chester group website. This has already been done and includes contact details, future events and  also the minutes of meetings. http://www2.amnesty.orguk/groups/chester. Laura will also produce a Facebook group and possibly a flyer.
· Alex agreed to organise social gatherings. 

· It was agreed to have a social in Wrexham on 6th October. Hai Ying offered to host it at her house. Could people attending please email Hai Ying letting her know what food and drink you will be taking.
· The November meeting will be on November 26th at 7.30pm at the Old Custom House pub on Watergate Street. They have allowed us to use an upstairs room without charge. At this meeting we will be writing greetings cards to prisoner of conscience. Lauren will invite students to join us. Members will ask friends and sympathisers to join us as we did for the Amnestea.

· Hai Ying will send for posters from HQ to put up in public places.

North West Link

· It was suggested that those attending the North West Conference should ask Jenny to come to speak to us in the New Year.
· Jenny had notified the group about a meeting on October 6th in London about Human Rights in the UK. Anyone wishing to attend should email Alan.

Amnesty UK

· AI UK is financial straits. Cuts are being made and will continue to be made.

Burma

· The group watched a clip of a young man who is dancing from John O’Groats to Lands End to raise awareness of the situation in Burma and to raise funds. He will be passing through Chester on Tuesday September 17th at 3.30pm. 
Wendy will contact the Chronicle and Alex will contact Dee 106.3 to publicise the       event. 

See www.dancebritain.com

· Burma has released over 300 prisoners

Death Penalty

· There has been no update on Linda Carty who is under threat of execution in USA or Joshua French in the Congo.

· Letters were written to the Gambia which has started executing prisoner again. Details of this situation and also that of Reggie Clemens who is on Death Row in Missouri.
Zimbabwe
· Precious reported that Jenny Williams and other members of WOZA had been arrested, kept for 2 hours and then released as part of the ongoing harassment of WOZA members.
Future Meetings
It was felt that if the group continued to expand then a different venue would be needed. Wendy and Alex offered to investigate other possibilities, preferably ones either free of charge or with a small charge. 

In the meantime the next meeting will be on Monday October 15th at 7.45pm at 28, Eaton Road Chester.

The following meeting will be the Greeting Cards meeting at The Old Custom House Pub, Watergate Street, Chester at 7.30pm.

The meetings in the New Year will be on the 3rd Monday of every month : January 21st , February 18th , and March 18th at venues to be confirmed.

